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Dear Members, 

Choir has resumed- in some fashion or other for me.  The first issue was one choir 

member refused to vaccinate which resulted in two other choir members not 

returning.  The original member finally acquiesced and is now vaccinated.  Social 

distancing the choir proved to be another issue, so we agreed to have the choir sit separate 

from each other in the congregation and walking up to the chancel when it was time to 

sing.  Alas, several people have walking issues and this became a problem.  The next week 

the choir all sat up in the chancel as we did in olden days, but other members complained 

we weren’t social distancing enough.  

  Our annual Christmas concert has been scheduled, but numerous questions have 

surfaced. I normally hire extra singers  and an instrumentalist, so the problem of social 

distancing escalates.  Does the choir need to be masked for the performance?  Can we have 

a community sing of Christmas carols at the beginning of the concert as we frequently 

do?  We normally have a large audience.  Can we social distance THEM?  Must they register 

beforehand in order to attend?  Must they be vaccinated, and if so, do we just take their 

word for it, or must someone check each attendee?  Can we have a reception after the 

performance as we have always done?  Oh dear, now the church wants to have a committee 

to address all these issues! 

  I called one of the extra singers I hire every year for this event.  He honestly told me 

he is not vaccinated and therefore won’t be singing with us.  Is this going to continue with 

future calls? 

  I recently bought a birthday card which read “Another day- another questionable 

life decision.”  How appropriate. 

Sincerely,   

June Marano-Murray, Dean 

 

.  

Detailed information is found on the poster on the next page. 
 

  Members Recital with 

Advent/Christmas/Epiphany Music - St. Gabriel’s Church, 88 E. Saddle 
River Rd., Saddle River, NJ.    Contact Stacie Yao for getting on the 

program AND arranging practice timesyy112001@gmail.com. 
 

https://eur04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fnorthernnjago%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cbbffd09c61c140a59a6708d864131abd%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637369380492914494&sdata=wHrtzVQxgcRQvX1xz7b9gHfujF1T1Lgx15h0MAz1YdM%3D&reserved=0
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What are all these pipes for?  You’ll 
walk through a pipe chamber to see 
the actual inside of a pipe organ 

 

Old Paramus Reformed Church 
660 E. Glen Ave., Ridgewood, NJ 

 
A “hands on” experience for all ages.  We invite all children and adults to this 
interactive program. Come see how this magnificent instrument is played, and 
how it is constructed.   Piano students are encouraged to bring music to play!  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*STEM is four closely connected areas of study: science, technology, engineering and mathematics 

 

This program is sponsored by the Northern NJ Chapter of the American 

Guild of Organists 

 

Meet “Orgelkit”!  You 
will help construct  
this mini pipe organ  

A pizza lunch will be served at 
noon for the participants  


